
 
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING – Sunnyside School Library 

December 6, 2017 
 

Council Members Present: Carl Donovan, Julie Parker, Darrell Beauchamp, Cherry Loney 
 
Council Members Absent: Robin Baker 
 
Also attending were two neighbors;  Patty Cadwell, City of Great Falls; Anita Heppner and her husband; Emma 
White; Lance Boyd, Sunnyside Principal; and GFPD Officer Donny Gerhart along with his commanding officers, Jack 
Allen, and Jim Wells. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Old Business:  By verbal ballot, minutes of the November 1, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved as written. 

 

Committee Reports: 
Police Advisory: Darrell reported GFPD is planning enhanced enforcement on 10th Ave. So. Officer Gerhart also 
reported cars parked in the High Street alley have been towed.  
Council of Councils: No report. 
Neighborhood Watch:  No report. 
 
New Business:  The Council presented Good Neighbor Awards to the following:  
 
Patty Cadwell: For outstanding support and service to Neighborhood Council #6 and for going above and beyond in 

helping us with projects and activities. Your ever-helpful attitude, and pleasant, caring manner along with great 

work and can-do approach is an asset to all councils. We couldn’t do it without you! 

Officer Donny Gerhart: For outstanding support of Neighborhood Council #6 and for going above and beyond to 

help us with special projects and to resolve concerns and complaints from neighbors living in our area. You get to 

the bottom of issues and carry through to resolution. You are an asset to GFPD and we are most fortunate you are 

assigned to our council.  

Principal Lance Boyd: For outstanding support of Neighborhood Council #6 and for going above and beyond to help 

us revitalize Neighborhood Watch in our neighborhood. Your compassion for our community and for Sunnyside 

students and staff is unparalleled. You are an asset to GFPS and a highly valued partner - we are fortunate to be 

able to work with you.   

Emma White: For faithful attendance at Neighborhood Council meetings and for important contributions to our 

discussions. Your input truly helps make our neighborhood a better place to live. Thank you! 

Anita Heppner: For faithful attendance at Neighborhood Council meetings and for important contributions to our 

discussions. Your input truly helps make our neighborhood a better place to live. Thank you! 

The council acknowledged Carl and Robin and thanked them for their many years of service as NC #6 members.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary 


